
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES 

2/20/90 


Regular meeting of the Waterboro Board of Selectmen. 

PRESENT: Robert C. Fay, Dennis G. Abbott 

REPORT OF STANDING COMMITTEES: 

Dianne Holden came in to discuss with the Board a letter that she 
received from the IRS. In 1987 IRS sent a check back to the Town due 
to over payment and it was forwarded to the auditor and apparently 
nothing was done. She has now received a letter stating that the Town 
owes the IRS the amount that the check in 1987 was. The Board agrees 
with Dianne to send a letter to the auditor telling him to check into 
it and if there is any interest due then he is responsible to pay it. 

Postmaster Judy Carll came in to discuss putting up block mailboxes in 
Lake Arrowhead. The Board agreed to allow it as long as the boxes are 
not in the Town's right of way. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

PEPPERCORN RESTAURANT: Sel. Abbott opened up the Public Hearing for 
issuance of a Malt & Vinous license. Mr. William Randel was in 
attendance along with Carmen De'Simone. Mr. Randel stated that he 
approves of a liquor license for the Peppercorn. Sel. Fay made the 
motion to reissue the Malt & Vinous license to the Peppercorn 
Restaurant. Voted-passed. 

EDWARD LACOURSE: Mr. and Mrs. LaCourse came before the Board about 
having a street light on the Old Alfred Road at the end of their 
driveway installed. Sel. Fay explained that the Town has dropped back 
to do intersections. If one is put up for someone then there will be 
alot of requests. Sel. Abbott added that when the Town changes to 
sodium lights, there was a cut back on some and the policy is for only 
at the intersections of roads. Sel. ~~bott does not feel that the 
Board can accommodate them due to it would be going against the 
policy. The Board will take a look at the Old Alfred Road in general 
and talk to CMP to see if they have any recommendations. Sel. Fay 
told Mr. & Mrs. LaCourse that the Board is in the middle of getting 
ready for Town Meeting and will get back to them with an answer by 
March 20th. 

Board voted to enforce the junk yard laws. Tim Nelson will put an ad 
in the Budget Saver. 

Board signed the warrant for payment of bills and payroll. 

Board adjorned at this time to conduct this month's Council Meeting. 

approved 




